Easton Royal Parish Council
 
Footpath Report – March 2018
 
The Rights of Way maintenance team spent two busy mornings in January, cutting back vegetation and overhanging trees in Cross Lane and on EROY 22 - the track from the end of Harris Lane leading to Milton Hill.

Once again there was superb support from within the village and on both mornings an enthusiastic team gathered, equipped with chainsaws, cutters and hedge trimmers.  Despite the rain, and thanks to excellent refreshments, great progress was made.  
 
I am grateful to Brian and Liz Norman, Colin Chesterman, Chris Elliott, Cedric Hollinsworth, Paul Narizzano, Lloyd Cockbain, Hew Helps, Allan Archer and Mark Edwards for all their hard work, and to Jane Lightfoot and Fay Rickhuss for providing refreshments.
 
I am hopeful that more planings will become available from Wiltshire Council, to be dropped into the muddy patches on EROY 22.  This will make an enormous improvement to the track surface and should enable us to keep it useable all year round.  Should the planings arrive, I would be grateful for the assistance of a helpful farmer to transport the planings to the track. 
 
Generally the footpaths around the village are in good order, and the Wardens are all set for the growing season and the annual challenge of keeping nettles at bay.
 
One kissing gate still requires repair; the landowner is aware.
 
Easton Royal Parish Council have agreed to support an initiative by Pewsey East Walkers to re-designate a disputed footpath route between Pewsey and Milton Lilbourne.  This would allow an off-road Right of Way from Easton Royal to Pewsey.
 
My thanks again go to the Footpath Wardens, the willing volunteers, and the landowners for their help in keeping the Rights of Way open to everyone.
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